
 We had a wonderful 16th 
Missionary Teen Retreat with 24 MKs from 
eight different European countries. Pastor Matt 
and Alyssa Farinella were our guest speakers, 
and several other friends from the States also 
helped tremendously.  

I have given out six Ryrie Study Bibles (gifts 
from our sending church near Atlanta) to men 
in the church who are learning to preach. Five 
of them received their Bibles two Sundays ago.
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Here are some minis try 
pictures f rom recent months 
— however, i t  i s  much 
eas ier  to fo l low our minis try 
through the webs i te  or soc ial  
media. Thank you for 
praying and fo l lowing what 
God is  doing in the Basque 
region of  Spain!
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 This fall we were 
able to spend five 
Sundays reporting to 
churches that support 
us. And, of course, 
there is time to spend 
with family, especially 
the three grandkids! 

 In the picture below, 
our son, Danny, is doing 
some much-needed 
work in the Aierdi 
bathrooms.
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